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Mr. Mark Ward, TD, 
Dail Eireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
 
 
21st February 2024 
 
 
PQ 51515/23* To ask the Minister for Health if resources are in place to provide a 
primary healthcare centre in Collinstown, Clondalkin, Dublin 22; if he will provide an 
update on the provision of this; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Mark 
Ward 
 
PQ 51516/23* To ask the Minister for Health the status of the disposal of land to 
provide a primary healthcare centre in Collinstown, Clondalkin, Dublin 22; and if he 
will make a statement on the matter. -Mark Ward  
 
Dear Deputy Ward,      
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context 
of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health 
for response. Due to the recent industrial action by management and administrative 
grade staff in Forsa union in the HSE, there were delays in the processing and 
answering of Parliamentary Questions.   We apologise for any inconvenience this may 
have caused.  
 
A suitable site has been identified for the development of Rowlagh Primary Care 
Centre in Collinstown, Clondalkin, Dublin 22.   
 
The transfer of a plot of land from the Department of Education and Skills, and the 
Dublin Education and Training Board to the HSE is required to progress the delivery of 
this Primary Care Centre.  The Head of Terms for this land transfer has been agreed by 
all parties and work is underway to conclude this process.  
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
A Design Team is in place and has progressed the Primary Care Centre design in 
parallel with the conclusion of the land transfer.  Planning Permission has already been 
granted for the Primary Care Centre and the project is ready to go to tender for a 
contractor once the land transfers from the Department of Education and Skills and 
the Dublin Education and Training Board has concluded.  
 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
__________________ 
Brian O’Connell 
Interim National Director 
Capital & Estates  


